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The Associate Vice President (Academic) is pleased to announce the recipients of the 2023- 
2024 Study and Development Fellowships. This program, established by the Provost, in 
consultation with CUPE 3913 (the Union which represents Sessional Lecturers), enables long- 
service Sessional Lecturers to maintain and enhance their quality as scholars. 

 
We would like to congratulate this year's Fellowship awardees: 

 
• Carol-Anne Hendry. Psychology, College of Social and Applied Human Sciences. Carol-

Anne plans to further her understanding and application of Interpersonal 
Neurobiology (IPNB), a multidisciplinary field that integrates neuroscience, psychology, 
and interpersonal dynamics. (F23) 

• Evren Altinkas. History, College of Arts. Evren plans to add non-Western sources to 
the reading list for student by translating the articles written in German and Turkish 
into English to advance the course outcomes. (F23) 

• Nitin Deckha. Justice Studies, University of Guelph-Humber. Nitin will use the 
fellowship to explore what types of learning activities and course assessment can 
help nurture the World Economic Forum’s top 10 skills. (F23) 

• Richard deLaat. Chemistry, College of Engineering and Physical Sciences. Richard plans 
to research the incorporation of indigenous perspectives to the teaching of chemistry. 
(F23) 

• Scott Brown. Environmental Design and Rural Development, Ontario Agricultural 
College. Scott plans to research geography and process literature. (F23) 

• Susan Dupej. Hospitality, Food and Tourism Management. Susan aims to research 
the cannabis tourism industry. (F23) 
 

Through the 2023-2024 academic year, Study/Development Fellowships recipients will be 
engaged in a range of exciting scholarly activities which will enhance excellence through their 
subsequent contributions to the teaching programs. For information on eligibility and 
application process, please visit the Study and Development Fellowships program webpage. 
If you still have questions, please contact Faculty and Academic Staff Relations at 
fellows@uoguelph.ca. 

https://www.uoguelph.ca/facultyrelations/tas-sessionals/study-development-fellowships
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